
I am against this bill due to the fact that it ignores the obvious limitations of the Oregon State Police and limits the rights of 
Oregonians to purchase or acquire firearms in a timely matter when they can legally possess a firearm under the state and US 
Constitution. This bill can lead to indefinite holds on purchases as the State Police will have no obligation to process paperwork in a 
timely and courteous matter. This is a clear violation of the constitution as it will lead to unequal processing and backlogs that could 
take years to process. It may also lead to inventory storage concerns for FFL's as they will need to hold the firearm until a proceed is 
received from the Oregon State Police. 


